Kraemer, Janine

From: MILES keller [thesrway@hotmail.com]
Sent: Monday, May 17, 2004 3:43 PM

To: Kraemer, Janine

Subject: Perma-Fix of Orlando inc., contamination
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Mrs. Kraemer

Hello, it's me Miles Keller. T spoke with you earlier when I reported
Perma-Fix of Orlando inc., for leaking FOO6 into the pond next door then
trying to cover it up saying it was dye. Everyone that works downstairs
knows its FOO6 and not dye. I have other friends that work there that can
corroborate the story. I worked at Perma Fix for 2 and a half years. In this
time I've seen many, many violations more or so with Safety violations but I
know this is not what you handle. Attached are two photos, I had more photos
but lost many in my move. I took these secretly about a year ago. The Second
photo entitled rusted out roll off (which they have many of) was kept to
the left of the changing trailer on the dirt ground. This Roll off is
destined for Chambers facility for disposal and was used for our trash and
debris. Since it was for our trash and debris I can't tell you what exactly
leaked out of this box into the ground but in the photo you can see how the
ground is freshly stained and wet and the surrounding area is dry. The first
photo is of one of the eye wash stations that's never maintained or checked
Just to give you an idea how perma fix treats they're employees.

All this took place at the HAZ YARD on the corner of rocket blvd is
they're Non Haz. Yard where at the beginning of the year they spilled a half
a tanker of oil in the parking lot. Along time ago they used to clean of f
the Back Hoe scoop in the dirt. The area behind the lab pack area and
bulking area where the dirt meets the concrete IS heavenly contaminated from
when they stack drums if there's any material left in the drum they just
dump it on the ground. To be more exact mostly Pesticides, flammable
liquids, bases and acids. Many times drums have been punctured on the dock
area and would spill 55 gallons of different liquids on the pavement. In the
lab pack area they still have on the desk radioactive material they
"accidentally received”, they are not permitted for any radioactive waste
yet it's been there for about 5 or 6 months.

When they are informed of DEP coming we clean everything up I guarantee
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a surprise inspection would prove me to be right. They leave drums out over
night outside and sometimes try to hide them under trailers. I know for a
fact that's not a permitted storage area.

Please call me for any questions and to tell me what's going to happen from
here.

I want to remain unidentified for this
-Miles Keller
(407)-342-2436

p.s. Check their landbans and subpart cc's for home depot alot of them are
blank. The correct documents weren't given to the home depot's.
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